
Allerthorpe Parish Council 

 

NEWSLETTER - APRIL 2016 

 

Parish Council Meeting:  The next meetings of the Parish 

Council will be on Monday 23rd May 2016 and Monday the Annual 

Parish Meeting will be on Wednesday 25th May at 8:00pm in the Village 

Hall. 

 

Members of the Public & Press are welcome at meetings of Allerthorpe 

Parish Council.    Public Participation will commence prior to the start 

of the full council meeting when members of the public can raise 

questions or make statements to the Parish Council about any issues they 

may have.   Because we are restricted to only 10 minutes, the public are 

encouraged to use this facility as an opportunity to raise issues rather 

than to seek resolution and in most cases the council will need to make 

referrals before being able to provide researched answers. 

 

Wanted - Parish Clerk: The Parish Council would like to hear from 

any member of the community who would like to take up the post of 

part-time Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer to the Allerthorpe 

Parish Council. 

Applicants should have basic IT skills, experience in financial accounting 

and budgeting and the preparation of Agenda for, and the accurate 

recording of Minutes of meetings.  Access to a computer, printer and the 

internet will be made available.  An average 10 hours per week applies to 

the post. Any additional hours will be paid as overtime at normal rates. 

Some evening work is involved.  

The salary will be within the NALC/SLCC Scale LC1 (SCP 15-27 

£8.344 - £11.932) pro-rata to the number of hours worked and subject to 

experience and qualifications and is due for review in March 2016. 

please contact us through the ‘Contact us’ page: www.allerthorpe-

pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx. 

 

Neighbourhood Plan:  The questionnaires were distributed at the 

beginning of March with a request to return your completed views by 

31st March. If you have not yet returned yours please do so as soon as 



possible.   Remember, this is your opportunity to be involved in deciding 

on the scale, type and nature of what development takes place in the 

Parish over the next 15-25 years.  There is also a prize draw with three 

lucky entrants winning a £30 voucher for Langlands Garden Centre, The 

Plough Inn or Lakeland Park, but you have to be in it to win it. 

 
Village Hall Amenities: We are pleased to announce that, with the 

aid of a number of funding grants we have been able to upgrade the 

Village Hall with a complete package of Audio Visual Aids, including a 

projection screen, and ceiling mounted projector, and are now in the 

process of completing the project with a microphone, amplifier and 

speaker system.   We have no doubt that this will make the hall much 

more attractive to potential hirers not only for educational lectures but 

also for children’s parties and other celebrations. 

 

Community Payback:  We have once again had the services of the 

Community Payback team in the Village and they have edged out the 

footpath from the telephone kiosk all along the South West of Main 

Street to where it ends at The Old Granary making it again possible to 

walk the path with a buggy or pushchair. 

 

The Parish Website:     www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk 

The website is updated regularly as new information is received. 

If you would like to see anything else included on the website, please 

contact us through the ‘Contact us’ page: www.allerthorpe-

pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx 

Scan this QR Code with your Smartphone or tablet for quick access to 

the village website. 
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